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At EBP, we have had a fantastic start to the 2022-2023 academic year. Pupils across all year groups have settled in 
incredibly well to the calm, purposeful and respectful school environment. Daily routines have been established and 
fully embedded. Pupils are yet again accustomed to the culture of high expectations and standards which we continue 
to drive each day. This newsletter provides a small snapshot of all the amazing activities and work taken place at the 
school over the last 2 months – all thanks to our fantastic pupils, our hard working and dedicated staff, wonderful 
parents, amazing governors and a brilliant wider community. We hope you enjoy this Autumn term edition of the EBP 
Pastoral Newsletter.  

 

Our STAR Family  

 

We are Star 

We are a Muslim Faith School 

We are a Family 

 

 

    

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

At EBP, we continue to drive an uncompromising pursuit of educational excellence.  Pupils are supported each day to 
be the best versions of themselves and encouraged to excel in all aspects of their development – academic as well as 
character. 

Attendance, punctuality, behaviour, and attitudes all contribute to successful outcomes, progress and development. 
Through our supportive, educating, and nurturing approach, we continually direct and guide all our pupils to 
understand the importance, impact and implications of education, punctuality, behaviour, attitudes, and respect. We 
strive to develop resilience in pupils and shape them into tomorrow’s young leaders. Having established a respectful 
family culture at the school, we appreciate and welcome the continued parental support and engagement which 
greatly contributes to all the work we do at the school.   

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

Faith at EBP   

 
Rabee ul Awwal 1444 

 
 

 

The blessed month of Rabee ul Awwal is upon us. It is a pivotal month in the Islamic Calendar, as it marks the 
birth of the Prophet Muhammad (PBUH).  
There are countless virtues that we have inherited from the life and teachings of the Prophet Muhammed (PBUH). 
This blessed month provides us with the opportunity to reflect and take stock of the lessons we can derive from 
his precious life.  
We can all benefit from many of the invaluable and beautiful aspects of the Sunnah of the blessed Prophet 
(PBUH)  and this is something that we strive to celebrate and embody at the school with all the pupils all year 
round. 
   
At Eden Boys School Preston, we planned numerous activities to celebrate the blessed month of Rabee ul Awwal 
and the Prophets sunnah’s in the knowledge that they will lead our pupils to develop a strong foundational 
knowledge of the life and teachings of our beloved Prophet Muhammed (PBUH) and cultivate inspiration, love 
and admiration for him.  

 

 
One Million Durood Salawaat Challenge 

 
Pupils and staff had the opportunity to take part in a whole school One Million Durood Salawaat Challenge. Pupils were given the 
time during morning registration to recite Durood and send blessings to the Prophet (PBUH) all with the intention of promoting a 
strong sense of spirituality, a love for the Prophet Muhammed (PBUH) and encouraging recitation to become a daily habit.  
All pupils were gifted an electronic counter to record their daily recitations. Tutors monitored and tracked the daily counts for their 
tutor groups.   

Mashallah In one week, the EBP Family collectively recited a whopping total of        4,523,586 duroods.   

May the Almighty accept all our efforts and give us the guidance to continue this beautiful practice daily.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Sunnah Foods 
 

Pupils learnt about the different type of sunnah foods, their benefits and why the foods were loved by the Prophet (PBUH). A 
selection of these foods were made available for pupils to enjoy. 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Charity fundraiser - Pakistan Flood Appeal 
Coloured Jabbah day - Friday 21st October 22  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Personal Development 

We continue to be committed to the personal development of all our pupils. We have a passionate focus on 

a values-based education which instils honesty, integrity, compassion, and mutual respect. Our PD programme 

enables the pupils to set PD goals each week which are then reviewed. Our morning reg programme enables 

the pupils the time to set, reflect and review the PD goals each week. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

STAR Read Aloud Programme  

This half term has seen the very successful launch of 

the STAR Read Aloud Programme. From Tuesday – 

Friday each week, every pupil in the school is involved 

in the reading programme; through read aloud or 

participating in bespoke reading intervention.  

 

  

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Trips and visits this half term 

   

Year 11 Geography Field Trip 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Science workshop at Old Trafford  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

               Year 10 online Oxbridge development sessions       

  Year 7 & 8 European Night at Old Trafford                                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                        

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 Year 7 Visit Cronkshaw Fold Farm          
The year 7 pupils experienced a visit to the farm where they learnt about where our food comes from and the impact of 

farming on the climate. Pupils were made to think and be more mindful 

of food choices. Pupils fed the chickens, met lots of farm animals and enjoyed  

the beautiful countryside. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pupil Shura 
 

At Eden Boys’ School Preston, during this term we have successfully appointed 2 pupils from each form to 

represent their tutor group at Shura/ council meetings. These take place every half term with their respective Head 

of Year.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The meeting Agenda is shared in advance with the pupil members and 

discussion points from the meetings are then communicated and shared 

by the representing pupils with their form groups.  

The process provides a safe and encouraging platform for all pupils to 

voice their thoughts, opinions, suggestions and concerns in the school, 

represented to the Head of Year by their elected shura members.  

 

 

  

 

The year group Shura meeting is followed by a whole school 

Shura/ council meeting led by the Principal. Two Pupils are 

elected to represent their year group and attend the meetings to 

further discuss issues and provide feedback. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pupil Shura/ Council Representatives 
Below are the names of all the pupil Shura/ Coucil members. Pupils highlighted in Green are pupils who represent 

their year group in the whole school Shura meeting which takes place with the Principal.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Celebrating exemplary behaviour & attitude 
 

Pupils continue to be acknowledged and recognised 

for their consistent efforts, exemplary behaviour, and 

attitude. Each week, pupils from each form are 

nominated to receive a Star of the Week award. These 

pupils are presented with a certificate in recognition of 

their achievement.  

Congratulations to everyone who has received this 

award and inshallah we hope all our pupils continue to 

strive towards being the Star of the Week.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 

Attendance is and will continue to be a key focus and priority at EBP. Attendance is directly linked to progress and 
outcomes.  It is imperative that pupils attend school every day and on time to maximise their learning.  

Pupil attendance at EBP is monitored daily by Head of Years from 8am. The school will continue to drive attendance 
through daily phone calls home and home visits. Parents are encouraged to send their child into school unless in 
exceptional circumstances. Parents must continue to follow the absence reporting protocol and notify the school in 
advance.  

Pupil attendance continues to be celebrated weekly by each form through our Formula 1 attendance league table. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Punctuality 

Pupils are encouraged daily to be punctual to school and to lessons. Lateness results in the loss of valuable 
teaching and disrupts the learning of others. Lateness to school results in a same day break time detention in 
the hall.    

 

Parents, please continue to support your son to be punctual in arriving to school. 
The school day starts at 7.57am.  Arriving after this time will result in a late mark and a break



 

 

 

 

Winter Salaah Programme 22-23 

At EBP we continue to encourage and drive steadfastness in the duty to perform Salaah. We have put together 
a detailed timetable for pupils to offer salaah prayers during the school day after half term. All pupils including 
these from Burnley and Blackburn and these staying behind for intervention and extracurricular activities will be 
given the time and the opportunity to fulfil the obligatory prayers on time. The salaah programme has been 
communicated to pupils by the principal on 21.10.22.  Please discuss this with your son over the half term. May 
the Almighty accept all our efforts and prayers inshallah.  

 

Year 10 & 11 GCSE intervention  

 

Additional intervention sessions have been timetabled and put in place to support our year 10 & 11 pupils who will 
be sitting GCSE exams this year. We continue to support and encourage all pupils to attend these extra sessions 
which take place daily. Attendance to these sessions have been steady and inconsistent at times. Staff at EBP are 
dedicated and committed to support any intervention which will drive progress and outcomes. Thank you to all the 
parents to continue to support the intervention programme. Please can you continue to speak with your son over 
the half term and emphasise the importance of attending.   

 
 

 

Year 11 Intervention Timetable 

 

 



Her Late Majesty - Queen Elizabeth II  1926 - 2022 

The news of the Queens passing was received with great sadness. The 
world, the nation and our school family mourned the loss of an 
amazing monarch. Our deepest sympathies and condolences were 
with the Royal Family during this very difficult time. The national 
period of mourning was observed by all our pupils.  

Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II 
was hugely respected and 
adored for her unfailing duty, 
sincerity and optimism. Unlike 
any other monarch in our 
history, she earned the widest 
respect not only in the UK but 
across the world. Earlier this 
year, EBP pupils commemorated 

Her Majesty’s 70-year reign during the Platinum Jubilee celebrations. 
As the nation’s longest reigning monarch, she will be remembered in 
years to come for advocating a strong sense of community. She was steadfast and wise, devoted to putting duty first 
and embodying the best of qualities. Her Majesty’s dedication to the UK and the Commonwealth is unparalleled and we 
thank her for her selfless and inspirational service.  

 



  

 

 

 

School Uniform 

Pupils must attend school in the correct full school uniform. This includes wearing the correct footwear, correct coloured 
socks, trousers, and buttoned Jubbahs. Pupils attending school in incorrect uniform will continue to be directed 
immediately to the Uniform SWAP shop before morning registration where the incorrect item of uniform will be swapped. 
To avoid your sons clothing being swapped, please encourage, and support your son to come in the correct full school 
uniform at all times. This also includes PE Kits. 

 

Pupil ID Cards 
From Autumn Term 2, all pupils will be expected to wear and display their pupils ID card at all times. Pupils will all be 
provided with a lanyard for their ID card. The lanyard and ID card form part of the school uniform policy.  
 

School Jabbahs 
Following consultation at student and staff Shura meetings, all members were in agreement for top buttons of Jubbah’s to 
be fastened at all times. As a result, from Autumn term 2, it will be a requirement for all pupils wearing Jabbahs to have 
their top button fastened at all times.  Please discuss this with your son and continue to support the school uniform 
policy.  Details of the full school uniform can be found in the student planners. 
 

 

Thank you 

 
Finally, to all parents, we would like to extend our heartfelt gratitude and appreciation for your  
continued support this half term. Please continue to support the schools’ policies, procedures and 
protocols and discussed the importance of these with your son regularly. 
 
Please remember us all in your prayers.   

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Reminder - School Term Dates 22



 


